STATE OF ALABAMA

ST. CLAIR COUNTY

The City Council of the City of Pell City met in a special called council meeting at 11:30 a.m. on Tuesday, September 22, 2015.  Present were Council President James McGowan, Councilmembers Jay Jenkins and Dot Wood.  Councilmembers Sharon Thomas and Terry Templin were absent.  Those present constituting a quorum of the council, the following business was transacted: 
The invocation was led by Councilmember Jay Jenkins.

The pledge to the American flag was led by Mayor Joe Funderburg.

The City Clerk had roll call for attendance.

Council President McGowan introduced Resolution No. 2015 – 4507 approving the FY15/16 General Fund and Utility Fund Budget.  City Attorney John Rea explained that the resolution before the council approves the budget declaring that the expenditures “will serve a public purpose by promoting the health, safety, morals, security, prosperity, contentment and general welfare of the community”.  The resolution also authorizes the City Manager to approve the expenditures in the budget.  However, all written contracts that require execution on behalf of the City and any expenditures that exceed $15,000 shall be submitted to the City Council for additional approval.  It contains a one-step increase for eligible employees on the General Compensation Plan and the Public Safety Compensation Plan.  Council President McGowan said he thought what was fair and what they should do was give a cost of living raise starting October 1, 2015 which would be a 3% increase across the board.  City Attorney Rea clarified that there were two versions of the resolution.  The only difference was whether the increase started October 1, 2015 or January 1, 2016.  Council President McGowan recommended the council pass the resolution with the 3% cost of living increase starting October 1, 2015 along with the beginning of the fiscal year and not doing anything with the step raise at this time.  Councilmember Wood pointed out that the resolution stated step raise.  Council President McGowan suggested changing the wording to say cost of living.  Councilmember Wood pointed out that it would be the same percentage.  City Attorney Rea reminded the council that the resolution called for step increase.  The only question in the resolution was the date that the increase started.  City Attorney Rea stated that it would be a different scenario if they were talking about a cost of living in addition to the one step.  Mr. McGowan stated that it would be just one raise starting October 1st and nothing in January.  City Manager Muenger stated that what Mr. Rea was trying to explain was that the intent would be for city employees to receive a 3% increase October 1st, but it would be a step increase, not a cost of living.  Councilmember Jenkins stated that it was very simple; a cost of living would give the employees a 3% increase where the step raise would move the employees up to the next step on the pay scale.  Councilmember Jenkins made a motion to approve the following resolution stating that the increase would take effect October 1st.  Councilmember Wood seconded the motion reiterating that the resolution approves a one-step increase for eligible employees to take effect on October 1st.  The council unanimously approved the following resolution:
RESOLUTION NO. 2015 – 4507

A RESOLUTION ADOPTING THE ANNUAL BUDGET OF 
THE CITY OF PELL CITY FOR FISCAL YEAR 2016
WHEREAS, the City Manager and other members of the City Administration have prepared and submitted to the City Council of the City of Pell City a proposed annual budget for the City for Fiscal Year 2016, which budget is attached hereto as Exhibit A and expressly incorporated herein by reference; and,

WHEREAS, the City Council has determined that it is wise, expedient, and in the best interests of the citizens of the City to adopt the proposed budget for Fiscal Year 2016, as attached hereto as Exhibit A, and to authorize the expenditures set forth in the Budget as described herein; and, 

WHEREAS, the City Council has determined that the expenditures set forth in the budget for Fiscal Year 2016 will serve a public purpose by promoting the health, safety, morals, security, prosperity, contentment, and general welfare of the community.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF PELL CITY, ALABAMA, as follows:

1. That, for the purpose of financing the conduct of affairs of the City of Pell City, Alabama, during the Fiscal Year beginning October 1, 2015, and ending September 30, 2016, inclusive, the Budget of the City’s expenses attached hereto as Exhibit A and expressly incorporated herein by reference for such period be, and the same hereby is, approved and adopted as the official Annual Budget of the City of Pell City, Alabama (hereinafter the “Budget”).

2. That the expenditures set forth in the Budget for Fiscal Year 2016 will serve a public purpose by promoting the health, safety, morals, security, prosperity, contentment, and general welfare of the community.
3. That the City Manager be, and he hereby is, authorized to approve the expenditures set forth in the Budget for the purposes indicated therein, provided, however that all written contracts that require execution on behalf of the City and any expenditures that exceed Fifteen Thousand and No/ 100 Dollars ($15,000.00) shall be submitted to the City Council for additional approval.

4. That all eligible employees shall receive a one-step increase on the City of Pell City General Compensation Plan and the Public Safety Compensation Plan effective October 1, 2015.

5. That the City Treasurer be, and she hereby is, authorized to make the appropriate disbursements for the expenditures set forth in the Budget upon receipt of the necessary approval from the City Manager.
On motion of Councilmember Jenkins, seconded by Councilmember Wood, the council adjourned subject to the call of the Council President. 
______________________________

James McGowan
Council President
ATTEST:

______________________________

Penny Isbell

City Clerk

